
      

 

 

 

 

 

Pelham Board of Health Meeting 

May 14, 2019 

7PM Rhodes Building 

 

Present:  Bill Pula, Chris Rice, Richard Hall, Judy Metcalf 

 

No appointments were scheduled.  

 

Members and staff discussed on-going nuisance conditions at 59 Meetinghouse Road. A Nuisance Order 

to clean the exterior of the property has been issued but not yet complied with.  There are many concerns 

being raised by helpful community members and town boards. Chris reported Emergency personnel have 

been dispatched to the property because of open burning of trash.  

 

 It was agreed to begin the progress of discussing a “clean and lien” with Select Board and Fin Com.  

QHD staff has experience with the process and required legal steps.  

 

Rich made a motion to accept minutes of April 2019 meeting.  Seconded.  All in favor.   

 

By unanimous vote, meeting adjourned at 8:05 PM.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

 

 

 

Judy Metcalf, RS, CHO 

Director of Public Health 

Quabbin Health District 

 

  


